

Water Resources Department

MILL CREEK OFFICE PARK

555 13th STREET N.E., SALEM, OREGON 97310

PHONE 378-3066

March 13, 1980

Lower Powder River Irrigation District %Ralph Monson, Attorney at Law 1928 Court Street Baker, Oregon 97814

RE: File No. L-85

Dear Mr. Monson:

On May 25, 1966, an application for an additional point of diversion was filed by Lower Powder River Irrigation District.

The application has been held in our files since May 31, 1966 with no further action from the District.

On November 8, 1979, we sent a request that the District withdraw the application since nothing was being done to complete the change.

As of this date, we have not received any reply from the District, therefore, the file is being closed. The recording fee of \$5 will be refunded with a copy of this letter at a later date.

Sincerely,

Samuel R. Allison Supervisor Transfer Section

ckiled gir

SRA:1cj

cc: V. Kent Searles, Watermaster